        MARYBURGH & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

     WEDNESDAY    29th April 2015 Maryburgh hall 7.30pm
Minutes
Present; J Maclennan, T. Thomas, L. Sinclair, A Steele,  M.Colven, Cllr G.Mackenzie,  Ian Fraser (MAC)

Apologies: E. Green, J Dunsmore, R Elder, A. Matheson, Cllr A. MacKinnon, Cllr. M.Paterson, Cllr. A. Maclean, PC E. Mackenzie
 

Minutes of Last Meeting – modified slightly. Attendees at the Police and Fire Seminar and Beating of Retreat corrected. Proposed by Morris and Seconded by Liz
 MAC Ltd update  

 Transfer of the lease of the amenities building and pitch to the new MAC Ltd. Are still ongoing board chairman Ian Fraser is pursuing the council and council solicitors and our solicitors to progress this as soon as possible. We cannot function as a charity until all the assets and liabilities are transferred. The draft stage one lottery application was submitted and feedback received. We need to focus on need rather than want and a better description of the option appraisal process be created. Letters of support from the clubs that currently and previously used the hall will strengthen our application. Usage figures for the new Leanaig centre have been requested from Highlife Highland. 
The current lottery funding stream closes at the end of June. There will be strong competition for the limited funding. A new scheme starts in December, options to apply to the community land fund are also being examined at this point. 
Councillor question time.

· School audit update
The Audit and Scrutiny committee were due to be meeting again in April and an update is (hopefully) expected at the next meeting in May.

· Road Safety audit
Hugh Logan does not see the need to attend any CC meeting. We feel it is important to discuss his report and the issues we have raised face to face. He is to be formally requested to attend a meeting in order to discuss with the Community Council the placement and possible relocation of the 'Smiley Face' signs to within the 20 mph zone and discuss other suggestions for possible implementation with a view to reducing the speed of vehicles within the 20mph limit areas.  Cllr McKenzie will liaise with Hugh Logan regarding the above.

Crash barrier at Dunglass Rd/ Seaforth Place. Simon Young to be contacted to see what, exactly, they are planning there.

Community police update 
   No updates or a Police Scotland representative were available at this meeting.
 Finance
Written finance statement available on request.
Briefly,
no new payments have been made in the last 4 weeks.  

We are due payment of £54.44 to RCHS for share of bills & £76.39 for IT costs to Momentum IT solutions.

This leaves the working balance at - £613.69.

The annual accounts for 2014/15 are due for June and will release the annual grant (approx. £1180).

Maryburgh in Bloom 
Tom and Liz gave an update. The plants are growing well in Tom’s greenhouse Compost supplies have been 'sourced' by Eilidh and await collection/delivery.

Planting will commence 'soon' when the weather conditions improve.
A.O.C.B. 
· The recent 'pothole' filling was discussed. Hot tar was used. However as this was laid directly on top of the loose surface beneath, without the pothole being cleared and 'prepared', it is felt that this 'fix' is of very short term benefit. Many parts of the road where the holes were filled in now have humps replacing them! Cllr McKenzie took note and will arrange for a Council representative to contact Morris and both will scrutinise the 'repaired' areas in more detail.
· New housing development at the Conon Pescanova site. MCC are to submit a request to be statutory consultees in the planning application process. This will not affect any individual raising personal objections to any aspect of the planning process, but will ensure that MCC are informed directly regarding any amendations etc. to the current planning application.
· Tom expressed that a vote of thanks be extended to all our local councillors for funding the maintenance and enhancement of the pond area at Ben Wyvis School with money from the Ward discretionary budget fund.
· Community payback. Tom reported that the CP team would be tending the flower tubs and other plant areas in the vicinity of Breac-An-Ord.
· Maryburgh Bi-Centenary.  A school competition to design a flag to mark 'Maryburgh 200' celebrations took place recently. The winning design – by Eilidh Will will be manufactured and raised by her during the Gala Week. Andrew & Liz are currently making enquiries into the cost of the flag production.

Jenny closed the meeting and thanked everyone for attending.

· Date of next meeting 27th May 2015 730pm MAC
